
 
 

 

DISCONTINUANCE OF SPENCER NURSERY SCHOOL 

 

 

Notice is given in accordance with section 15(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 

that the London Borough of Sutton has approved the proposal to discontinue Spencer 

Nursery School, Spencer Road, Mitcham Junction, Mitcham, Surrey, CR4 4JP 

URN:102955;  with effect from 31 March 2020 subject to academy arrangements being 

agreed for Hackbridge Primary School from April 2020.  

 

Spencer Nursery School will cease to be a Maintained Nursery school on 31 March 2020. At 

the same time The London Borough of Sutton will make prescribed alterations to Hackbridge 

Primary school to expand the school and extend the age range from 3- 11years to 2- 11 

years to accommodate the existing nursery provision at the Spencer Nursery site. 

 

The reasons for the approval of the proposal are to enable joint management and 

governance of Hackbridge Primary School and the nursery provision at Spencer Nursery 

School to continue when Hackbridge Primary School becomes an academy.  Spencer 

Nursery School is currently federated with Hackbridge Primary School and this arrangement 

cannot continue if Hackbridge Primary School becomes an academy.  Spencer Nursery 

School would not be financially sustainable if it is not able to continue as a federated school 

with Hackbridge Primary School.  

 

Signed: Kieran Holliday, Head of Pupil Based Commissioning, London Borough of Sutton, 

Civic Offices, St Nicholas Way, Sutton, SM1 1EA. 

Publication Date: 21 March 2019 

 

EXPLANATORY NOTE  

 

 

The published proposal for Spencer Nursery School and the related proposals for 

Hackbridge Primary School are available online https://sutton.citizenspace.com/  

 


